
CHRISTIANA LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN 
SISTER LUCILLE CIRCLE 

March 7, 2017 
 

Sister Lucille Circle met on Tuesday, March 7, 2017 in Smith Assembly Hall - 8 members were 
present. 
 

Program – Vickie presented program on “The One Thing Christians Should Stop Saying” 
We had a good discussion on saying “being blessed”/ “I am blessed” and how we felt about 

using in our daily life. I am grateful! 
 
Praise – Karen – new job; LaVaughn – new baby on the way 

 
Prayers –Mariah, Becky’s granddaughter – Becky not able to have contact with Mariah or her 

mother; worried about care of baby and mother’s lifestyle choices. 
 
Minutes for February meeting (1/31/17) were accepted as presented. 

 
Treasurers Report – $300.17 (collected $113 tonight) = $413.17 total   

 
Old Business  
Nursery Project –Kathy to check for paint for finished wood – paint party? 
 

NALC Disaster Response Taskforce – LaVaughn reported on her conversation with Mary 
in Ohio.  LaVaughn priced the health kits – approximately $9-$10 per kit.  Could order 

items from Dollar Tree but then the kits will need to be assembled. LaVaughn also asked 
Mary about Bibles – they can always use Bibles.  LaVaughn will buy one from Dollar Tree 

and bring to next meeting.  If we do buy case(s) we can have delivered to Dollar Tree 
near warehouse in Ohio and Mary can pick up – we would not have to pay shipping 

charges.  We will decide how we want to proceed.  Linda Crouch to work on Social 
Ministry project for July to collect Large Print and/or Teenage Bibles from congregation. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

LCW Sunday – Loose Offering – Circle voted to have loose offering go to Gordon Conwell 
Seminary.  Mary Haven will be preaching on LCW Sunday.  Madeline will let Charlotte 

and Group #1 know. 

 
Living Last Supper/Words – Becky Morris – Linda Crouch & volunteers will handle the 

“table prep”; Becky to check with Ann Teague about greeters for both nights; Becky to 
check with Joe & Denise Koehn about “rocks” from VBS; Becky to call Wendi Hawkins 

about nursery on both nights. 
 

Future project – Up fit the women’s bathroom near elevator.  Needs paint; remove 
wallpaper; window treatment; new sink/vanity. 

 
 

 
Next Meeting –Tuesday, April 4th in Smith Hall at 7:00 pm.  

Becky Morris –Hostess & Program. 
 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Madeline Zieverink 

 


